
Newsletter   Friday 5th February 2021 

  Hart Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

 
Dear Parent and Carer 
 
Once again, thank you for the amazing efforts you are going through to balance all that you are doing  
during this national lockdown whilst supporting our children and school community.   
 
 
Remote Learning 
 
Once again, can I celebrate the commitment and resilience of our pupils and families as we continue to see 
between 96% and 100% of our pupils attended daily live lessons and 1:1 sessions at home. During this 
difficult time, understandably there may be occasions when your child is unable to attend a session for a 
variety of reasons. If you know in advance, please contact your child’s class teacher via the MST chat. 
 
Thank you to all parents/carers who completed the Remote Learning Evaluations. Thank you for your   
overwhelmingly positive comments – they definitely gave our staff a morale boost! Our Remote Learning 
Leads, Miss Leighton and Mrs Wilson, are currently contacting parents and carers in response to their   
feedback and are collating a document listing our next steps. This will be sent to you on completion. 
Some parents/carers requested work booklets/packs for pupils. Packs have already been made and        
distributed for EYFS and KS1 pupils. KS2 packs (Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6) are available for collection on the     
following dates and times: 
 

 
 
 
If you are unable to collect the packs at this time, please contact your child’s class teacher who will arrange a mutually convenient collection 
time. 
Please note that these packs are optional and cannot be returned to school due to COVID Protective measures. However, if your child needs  
support or guidance, please contact your child’s class teacher via MST.   
 
 
 
Vouchers 
 
For those families eligible for free school meals, support will be provided over February half term. A member of the school admin team will be in 
touch with eligible families this week to discuss what this support will look like  
 
 
 
Vulnerable and Critical Worker Pupils 
 
We are noticing an increase in the number of requests for critical worker places in school and, as a result, we may need to review places in line 
with government updates and capacity within the building. The DFE states that critical workers should keep their children at home if they can. It 
may be that places are not needed every day and on the days that they are not needed we ask that you keep your children at home.             
The booking forms MUST be completed weekly for those requiring a place. 
 
 
 
 
COVID Testing for Primary School Staff 
 
As you will know from my communication last week, school staff are now administering home COVID tests twice a week. If a member of staff 
tests positive, we may need to close a bubble in school as a precautionary measure until we receive additional guidance from Public Health   
England. Sadly, if a bubble does have to close, parents/carers will receive an automated text on an evening informing that the children who have 
been in the critical worker and vulnerable bubble need to isolate. The following day, a member of the school team will contact parents/carers of 
pupils affected with further details and action going forward.   
  
We completely understand that the short-term notice of a bubble closure may cause additional stress to parents. Remote learning will be     
available the following day but there is no expectation that your child/children switch to remote education immediately. If you have any worries 
or concerns, please share them with the school team who will be more than happy to work with you to support and guide you through this    
process should you need them.  
 
 

Year Group Time and Date of Collection 

 
Y 3/4  

 
Monday 8th February between 13:15 and 14:45 

 
Y 5/6  

 
Tuesday 9th February 13:00 and 14:30 

Email: info.hart@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @hartprimaryschool 

Award Winners  

 

 

Rainbow NLLT Award 

 
 EYFS Elliot Hornsey/Sebastian Bood 

Year 1/2 Aarya Kandregula/Skye Whittaker 
Year 3/4 Sam Cooper/Grace Clarke 

Year 5/6 Victor Scott/Luke Wilkinson 

 

Citizenship 

 
EYFS Reeva Pearson/Nola Gilbraith 

Year 1/2 Amelie Cooper/Frankie Stokes 
Year 3/4 Will Stanworth/Harley Lewandowski 

Year 5/6 Holly Cooper/Grace Appleton 

 

 
Golden Quill  

 
EYFS Emilia Sharp/Arabelle Gravett 

Year 1/2 James Bennett/Emma Kelly 
Year 3/4 Charlie Douglas/Shay Vickers 

Year 5/6 Penri Stoker/Dylan Bell 

 

 

Maths Award  
 

EYFS Cameron Brash/Joshua Wilson 
Year 1/2 Ethan Coverdale/Aadhyasri Kandregula 

Year 3/4 Annabelle Bramley/Morgan Campbell-Crosbie 
Year 5/6 Maddison King/Ava Ajvazi 

 



 
Notification of a Positive Case  
 
Monday - Friday 8:30 to 15:30 due to the speed at which this need to be dealt with please contact the school office via     
telephone on 01429 273283. After school hours or weekends please notify school via email on info.hart@nllt.co.uk which 
will be checked intermittently during this period.  
 
Take care and be safe. 
 
Mrs Hill 
 
 
 
 
 
 


